
Liberal Democrat Amendment to Motion 3: Business Rates Retention Scheme 
 
Moved by Councillor McKinlay and seconded by Councillor Spence 
 

 
‘With the phasing out of the revenue support grant, ECC welcomes government 
plans to introduce pilot programmes for the retention of business rates and 
expresses its continuing commitment to engage in such schemes.  The 100% 
Business Rate Retention scheme, due to come in in 2020/21 will provide additional 
financial support to local government, with an anticipated national annual surplus of 
£6.25 billion. 
 
This money is currently unallocated.  The Council calls upon the government to use 
all of this pot of money for the funding of pressures in Social Care, and is proposing 
to work with central government to ensure the final arrangements work both 
nationally and for the benefit of Essex residents.’ 
 
 
 
 
Liberal Democrat Amendment to Motion 3: Business Rates Retention Scheme 
 
Moved by Councillor Mackrory and seconded by Councillor Deakin 
 
 

‘With the phasing out of the revenue support grant, ECC welcomes government 
plans to introduce pilot programmes for the retention of business rates and 
expresses its continuing commitment to engage in such schemes.  The 100% 
Business Rate Retention scheme, due to come in in 2020/21 will provide additional 
financial support to local government, with an anticipated national annual surplus of 
£6.25 billion. 
 
This money is currently unallocated.  The Council calls upon the government to use 
all of this pot of money for the funding of pressures in Social Care, and is proposing 
to work with central government to ensure the final arrangements work both 
nationally and for the benefit of Essex residents.’ 


